
NJLA Technical Services Section Meeting 
June 20, 2014 

Somerset County Library, Bridgewater, NJ 
 

1. Attendance 
Adele Barree (Somerset County Library abarree@sclibnj.org), Marcia Lubansky 
(Bernards Township Library mlubansky@bernards.org), Beata Barrasso (Summit Public 
Library bbarrasso@summitlibrary.org), Susan Muntz (Livingston Public Library 
susan.muntz@livingston.bccls.org), Bob Egan (Raritan Valley Community College 
(regan@raritanval.edu), Teresa Bayles (Somerset County Library tbayles@sclibnj.org), 
Lynn Lampariello (Elizabeth Public Library lkrausse@elizpl.org), Mei Xie (Hudson County 
Community College mxie@hccc.edu), Eunkyoung Ju (Clark Public Library 
eju@clarklibrary.org) 
 
Minutes of the May 2, 2014 meeting were distributed. 
 

2. Review of NJLA Conference Programs 
Cathy Weng gave an excellent and clear RDA presentation within the time allotted. Very 
few of the evaluations were completed. We decided not to provide paper handouts and 
evaluations at the Conference programs in the future. All sessions will be posted on the 
NJLA wiki. There is currently a problem with the wiki; there is a message “Site under 
maintenance.” Adele will send out an email to the TS list with attachments of the 
Conference programs and post the presentations when the wiki is available. 
All programs were well-attended. Many people stayed to ask questions of Gary Saretzky 
in his Preserving Your Photographic Treasures session. 
Unfortunately, the projector from Somerset County is now too old and problematic to 
use for programs. We will have to find another projector.   

  
3. Review of RDA workshop by Cathy Weng and Yuji Tosaka 

Many participants wanted a longer workshop. For a full-day program, it is easier to 
choose a workshop location where restaurants are close by for an “on-your-own” lunch, 
rather than order a catered lunch. This simplifies the planning process and reduces the 
cost significantly.  
We will consider a full-day program; most requests were for RDA cataloging in different 
formats. Perhaps we could provide two workshops: one on RDA and one on authority 
control. 
Adele will contact Jennifer Baxmeyer. Adele is interested in Princeton’s BIBFRAME 
testing as well as suggestions for speakers. Teresa will contact the local MLA chapter for 
speaker suggestions/availability. We were all encouraged to look at other states’ 
conference websites for workshop suggestions. 
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4. Field Trip: Monmouth County Archives 
Adele will contact Gary  Saretzky. Early October would be an ideal time. She will also ask 
for a small room for a meeting and coffee. Food is not allowed in the Archives.  
 

5. Other workshop/conference suggestions: 

 MarcEdit 

 Digital collection maintenance/management in the age of ebooks, possibly with 
a panel format 

 
We again mentioned the possibility of using software such as Adobe Connect or 
GotoMeeting.com to share presentations after the event. We will contact Cynthia 
Lambert, of the Emerging Technologies Section, to see what technologies might 
enhance our Section’s ability to share presentations/workshops/meetings. 

 
6. Open discussion of various ILS systems and other cataloging questions and issues. 

  
7. Next meeting to be held on Friday, September 26 at Somerset County Library, 

Bridgewater. The meeting was adjourned at 12:00. 
 
Submitted by Marcia Lubansky 


